Bradworthy CP School
Thursday 17th July 2008

Dear Parents,
At the end of term Helen Carey will be leaving school to start a teacher training course.

I would like to take this opportunity to thank her for her hard work over the last three years. She has been a great asset to the school and it has been wonderful working with her.

I know that Helen will make a fantastic teacher and on behalf of everyone in school I would like to wish her every success for the future.

We will miss Helen a lot.
Leaver’s BBQ

Don’t forget the leaver’s BBQ on Monday evening. The weather forecast is really good, for the first time in several years, and everyone in school is really looking forward to the event.

If you are able to offer an hour of your time to run a stall please volunteer because without your support many of the things we have planned won’t run. Which would be a great shame, especially when the weather seems likely to be so good.
If you are able to volunteer please add your name to the sheet on the notice board. If you can’t get in to school give us a ring on 241365.
Talent Show

The long awaited talent show is taking place tomorrow afternoon from 1.15pm. I know that the children are really looking forward to the show and I’m sure that we will be able to prove that Bradworthy’s Got Talent!
There won’t be a huge amount of space in our hall but if any parents would like to come along and watch you will be very welcome.

As long as you come ready to clap and cheer as loud as you possibly can!
School Kitchens

As you know we are committed to providing meals of the very best quality. This means that we use high quality ingredients which are sourced locally wherever possible.

I think that they represent very good value for money and Janet and Angie certainly do a fantastic job in preparing food of the highest quality.

I’m delighted to inform you that, despite the ever increasing cost of living and ever tightening government regulations about what we can, and cannot serve, we will not be increasing the cost of our school meals in September.

You might know that from September the government is requiring us to have a nutritional analysis available for all of the meals we serve. As you might imagine this is a complex and very time consuming process and it is forcing schools across Devon to go back under the wing of Devon Direct Services who ran our kitchens prior to our taking our own catering contract five years ago.

I am very pleased to be able to inform you that Bradworthy will not be doing this. We believe that the running of our own catering contract has been a great success. Janet has spent a lot of time developing menus which are both healthy for, and popular with, the children and we are not willing to give this up.

We will be continuing to run our own kitchens and we look forward to giving you and your children an excellent service in the future. 

Next half terms menu and order will be sent out next week. They will also be available on line.  
SAT Results

I would like to say, as I always do at this time of the year, that in my view SAT results are only a single, and very narrow way of judging a school.

When considering how well the children are doing, and how we are doing as a school I hope that parents will consider the great range of things which the school does beyond preparing the children for their SATs.

We do our very best to offer a broad and balanced curriculum and beyond this as big a range of extra curricular activities as we can. 

We hope that we are helping all of our children to develop and mature in a great range of ways beyond the narrow range of skills measured by SATs. 
Our end of Key Stage 2 SAT results are listed below and they have been compared to national results for 2007 as required at this stage of the year.

As you can see they are very good again this year, as they have been for a number of years, being well above the national average.
These results are a great credit to the children’s hard work and I think they should be feeling very proud of both their efforts and achievements.
Bradworthy CP School Results, 2008:
	
	Absent
	< Level 3
	Level 3
	Level 4
	Level 5

	English
	0%
	0%
	0%
	43 %
	57 %

	Maths
	0%
	0%
	0%
	52 %
	48 %

	Science
	0%
	0%
	5 %
	43 %
	52 %


English Results:

	
	Greater Than Level 4
	Level 5

	Bradworthy 
	100 %
	57 %

	National
	80 %
	33 %


Maths Results:

	
	Greater Than Level 4
	Level 5

	Bradworthy 
	100 %
	48 %

	National
	78 %
	33 %


Science Results:

	
	Greater Than Level 4
	Level 5

	Bradworthy 
	95 %
	52 %

	National
	87 %
	46 %


Level 4 is a good level of achievement for a child of 11 years old and the level which the government would like children to be at when they leave primary school.

Level 5 is the level which the government would like 13 year olds to reach at the end of Key Stage 3. It obviously represents a very good level of achievement for a primary school child.

Leaver’s Assembly

Our leaver’s assembly will be taking place in the school hall at 9.30am on the morning of Tuesday 21st July. 

The assembly usually lasts about an hour and in addition to giving us the opportunity to say good bye and good luck to the children in Year 6 it offers us the chance to give a range of prizes and awards to children across the school.
The assembly isn’t just for the parents of children in Year 6 it is open to anyone who wishes to attend and we hope that you will be able to come along.
North Wales Residential

Last weeks trip to Snowdonia, in North Wales, was a great, if extremely tiring, success. I think that all of the children had a fantastic time. All of the adults who went with them certainly did!

Having set off from school at 7.00am on Monday morning we travelled to Birmingham where we visited The Black Country Museum. This gave the children the chance to explore a fully working Victorian town complete with dozens of actors who took on the roles of the people who lived and worked there.

We also travelled by canal barge through the Dudley Tunnels and walked down a recreation of a mine.

The visit gave us an excellent first hand insight into how people lived in the past.
On Tuesday and Wednesday we split into groups and spent our time rock climbing, canoeing, orienteering, abseiling, bouldering and hill walking.
A lot of this was challenging and I think that we all had to stretch ourselves at one time or another but I think that we all enjoyed ourselves and got a good sense of achievement.

We also found time to visit the Electric Mountain power station in Llanberis which provided an interesting alternative to our adventurous activities.

Thursday was the day which we set aside for going up Snowdon and despite the fact that the weather was as good as it had been all week the conditions were very extreme. 

All of the children spent the day walking on Snowdon but as the weather was poor we gave the children the opportunity to decide whether or not they wanted to go all the way up to the top.

At the summit we were in the clouds and visibility was down to about 20 yards. The wind was touching gale force and the temperature was only a little above freezing.

Typical weather for the middle of July!

I think that the children gained an amazing, and challenging, view of what it can be like in the mountains and I think they should be very proud of the way in which they conducted themselves.

On the way back we visited Alton Towers Theme Park which gave us all an equally extreme but completely different set of experiences.
The children were an absolute joy to be away with. Their behaviour and enthusiasm made the whole trip a real pleasure and the children’s conduct was commented on by almost everyone we came into contact with.

Sports News

The sailing club which we have been running on the Tamar Lakes this summer finished this week.

I think that all of the children who took part had a very challenging and enjoyable experience.

It was great that we were able to provide the children an eight week course and I am really pleased to be able to tell you that every child achieved RYA Level 1 award. 

The club was really successful again this year and we will be offering it again next year.
Uniform

Can I remind you that as usual the children must return to school in September wearing school shorts, skirts or dresses. Please remember that the girls are expected to wear long white socks and the boys long grey socks as a part of their uniform.
Can I also remind you that all children are expected to wear black footwear.

As always we are very grateful to parents for their support in maintaining the children’s excellent standard of dress. It is always commented upon by visitors to the school, and when we are out on visits our children are always very well turned out and a great credit to the school.
Year 6 Reports

As the parents of Year 6 children will know the children have been told their SAT results this week.
Know that they have arrived in school I will be able to finish the Year 6 children’s reports and they will now be sent home after the weekend.

Sorry about the delay.  
Dates

Friday 18th July


Talent Contest

Monday 21st July


Leaver’s BBQ

Tuesday 22nd July

Leaver’s Assembly





Year 6 Milky Way Trip

Wednesday 23rd July

Last Day of Term

Wednesday 3rd September

First Day of Autumn Term

The rest of next year’s term dates and holidays are on our website.

It’s been great to see so many parents a recent events, like Sports Day, and we are all hoping to see you in school over the next few days.

This is likely to be the last newsletter of the term so I would like to wish everyone a good summer. 

On behalf of everyone at Bradworthy School I would like to wish the children in Year 6 the very best for the future. I know that they will all do very well at Secondary School.

I look forward to seeing all of the other children safely back in school in September.
Yours sincerely

Richard Stephenson (Headteacher Bradworthy CP School)
